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Book Your Personal Tour
Call: 403-240-7924 
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ask about our New Family Bursary
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Before you leave for the landfill:

    Your yard waste should be in a paper yard 
waste bag or left loose. Please cover and secure 
loads of loose material before transporting.

    Make sure your load only contains yard waste 
like leaves, branches and plants. No sod – it is 
not accepted in this program. 

    This program is for residential customers  
only. Fees will apply if your load contains  
other items.

For more information visit calgary.ca/yardwaste

Between April 7 and May 28, 
bring your yard waste to  
any City of Calgary landfill for  
free composting.

SPRING
YARD
WASTE 
LANDFILL 
DROP-OFF
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Rutland Park Community 
Association
3130 -40 Ave SW | Calgary, AB T3E 6W9
Phone: 403-246-8318 | president@rutlandparkcommunity.com
www.rutlandparkcommunity.com/

Delivered monthly to 3,900 households and businesses 
 for 7 years!

Editorial Submissions
therpcanewsletter@gmail.com
All editorial content must be submitted by the 1st of 
the month for the following month's publication.

Advertising Opportunities
403-263-3044   |   sales@great-news.ca
All advertisements must be submitted by the 1st of 
the month for the following month’s publication.
 
Published by Great News Publishing
Serving Calgary communities for 28 years
91 newsletters reaching over 415,000 households 
in Calgary and surrounding areas.
 
#34-4550 112 Ave SE
Calgary, AB
T2C 2K2
 
Check out our website:
www.great-news.ca

The opinions expressed within any published article, report or submission reflect 
those of the author and should not be considered to reflect those of Great News 
Publishing and Rutland Park Community Association.
The information contained in this newsletter is believed to be accurate, but is not 
warranted to be so.
Great News Publishing and Rutland Park Community Association does not endorse 
any person or persons advertising in this newsletter. Publication of any 
advertisements should not be considered an endorsement of any goods or 
services.

Important Numbers
ALL EMERGENCY CALLS 911

Alberta Adolescent Recovery Centre 403-253-5250

Alberta Health Care 403-310-0000

AHS Addictions Hotline 1-866-332-2322

ATCO Gas – 24 Hour Emergency 403-245-7222

Calgary HEALTH LINK 24/7 811

Calgary Police – Non Emergency 403-266-1234

Calgary Women’s Emergency Shelter 403-234-7233

Child Abuse Hotline 1-800-387-5437

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868

Child Safe Canada 403-202-5900

Distress/Crisis Line 403-266-4357

ENMAX – Power Trouble 403-514-6100

Poison Centre - Alberta 1-800-332-1414

HOSPITALS / URGENT CARE

Alberta Children’s Hospital 403-955-7211

Foothills Hospital 403-944-1110

Peter Lougheed Centre 403-943-4555

Rockyview General Hospital 403-943-3000

Sheldon M. Chumir Health Centre 403-955-6200

South Calgary Urgent Care Health Centre 403-943-9300

South Health Campus 403-956-1111

OTHER

Calgary Humane Society 403-205-4455

Calgary Parking Authority 403-537-7000

SeniorConnect 403-266-6200

Calgary Kerby Elder Abuse Line 403-705-3250

Alberta One-Call Corporation 1-800-242-3447

City of Calgary 311

Social Service Info & Referral 211

Community Mediation Calgary Society 403-269-2707

RNR Lockworks Ltd. 403-479-6161

Road Conditions – Calgary 
Weather Information 

511

Gamblers Anonymous 403-237-0654

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
I have taken over as interim President, 
but we would love to have a volunteer 
that could join our Board as President.  
Depending on your time commitments, 
you could chair our 2 hour monthly 

meeting and monitor and respond to emails, or you 
could also get involved in a number of initiatives both 
around our communities and around the City—we ap-
preciate whatever time you have to give!

If you don’t feel that you are able to take on the position 
of President, we would also appreciate your participa-
tion around community initiatives such as resiliency, 
engagement and communication, building safe com-
munities, our annual clean up, and social activities.  You 
can join the Board, join/head up a committee, volunteer 
at events, or contribute to our newsletter— many hands 
make light work, and many minds make what we do 
more meaningful.  Please join us where you can!

Leanne Ellis
Acting President

EDITOR’S  
CORNER

We look forward to receiving your 
letters.  Please let us know if you have 
suggestions about articles or events.  
We also welcome any kudos you would 
like to give to a neighbour. 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Happy Spring, everyone. 

This month, I’m turning this column 
over to a couple of young guest writers who have an im-
portant message. I would also like to encourage any other 
aspiring young journalists in Rutland Park to get in touch 
with us, if you would like to share some writing with the 
community.

-Dan Ferguson, Editor, The Post

Please take notice of our current traffic situation with 
this article. We would just like to give a friendly reminder 
to try and help us make our neighborhood a safer place. 
We have noticed a few problems in our area that we 
thought we should bring up, such as:
•	Reckless driving
•	Icy roads
•	Parking in front of other people’s driveways

We know it’s been cold and the roads have been slip-
pery, but just because the season is changing doesn’t 
mean it’s not important to think about safety. If anyone 
slips, or goes too fast, it could cause a big accident, so 
please respect speed limits and the safety of yourself 
and others. Some ways that we can all help keep our 
streets safe include:
•	Looking all 3 directions before crossing the street (left, 

right, and forwards.)
•	Using signal lights when stopping or turning.
•	Not speeding.
•	Please respect the driveways of others- people could 

become trapped inside or outside of their drive ways if 
you park in the wrong spot.

Thank you for reading and helping us make our streets 
safer.

Sincerely, 
Zoe Ferguson and Aurora Mulligan

Name Age Contact Course

Kiera 14 403-922-6067 Yes

Lauren 14 403-975-7197 Yes

Sam 16 403-287-3740 Yes

Samantha 16 403-287-3740 Yes

Chiara 17 587-585-5652 Yes

Elaura 19 403-471-5051 Yes

Aly 24 403-797-4793 Yes

Linda 61 587-892-9731 No

RUTLAND PARK

Calling All Parents
Visit mybabysitter.ca and 
find available babysitters in 
and around your community.

Calling All Babysitters
Enroll free at mybabysitter.ca and 
choose the Calgary communities  
you would like to babysit in.

Disclaimer: We recommend for your own peace of mind that references be checked 
when choosing your babysitter. This babysitter list is provided as a service to the 
community and is governed by the terms & conditions outlined at mybabysitter.ca.
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2015
President 		  Leanne Ellis (Acting)
		  president@rutlandparkcommunity.com  
VP Development & Traffic 	Leanne Ellis 
		  development@rutlandparkcommunity.com  
VP Communications & 	 Simon Davies - 403 700 9790
Social Committee 	 Megan Justason 
		  social@rutlandparkcommunity.com
Sarcee Meadows Liaison	 Randy Senft
		  sarceemeadows@rutlandparkcommunity.com 
Recreation Coordinator 	 Gord Leach 
		  recreation@rutlandparkcommunity.com
Membership	 Shirley Williams - 403 240 4777
		  membership@rutlandparkcommunity.com  
Ice Rink 		  Greg Winnicki - 403 246 1746
		  rink@rutlandparkcommunity.com 
Secretary 		  Grace Kim 
		  secretary@rutlandparkcommunity.com 
West View Parc Liaison	 Craig Marceau  
		  westviewparcliaison@rutlandparkcommunity.com
Newsletter 		 Dan Ferguson
		  newsletter@rutlandparkcommunity.com
VP Infrastructure 	 Bill Baird (TBD)
		  Infrastructure@rutlandparkcommunity.com  
Lincoln Park Liaison 	 Roni Sagal
		  lincolnparkliaison@rutlandparkcommunity.com
Treasurer 		  Patti McMillan
		  treasurer@rutlandparkcommunity.com  
Currie Barracks Liaison	 Patti McMillan (interim)
		  curriebarracks@rutlandparkcommunity.com.  
Special Projects  	 Gayle Fields
		  rpcaspecial@gmail.com
Website		  communications@rutlandparkcommunity.com  

RUTLAND PARK
COMMUNITY HALL RENTALS
Rental rates for the Rutland Park Community hall 
have been revised for all bookings made after 
February 29. 
The new rate structure is:
Hourly Rate: $50/hour
Admin and Cleaning Fee: $75/rental

A four hour minimum rental is required on Friday, Saturday 
and Sundays.

If you are interested in renting the hall or would like 
more information on any of the classes running at 
the hall, please contact Lizzel Krueger at hallrentals@
rutlandparkcommunity.com.

Visit the Community Association website to see what our 
beautiful hall looks like: www.rutlandparkcommunity.
com/hall-rentals/ 

Contact Lizzel at 403-246-8318.

3130 - 40 Avenue SW, 
Calgary, AB, T3E 6W9 RPCA board

Visit our website for the latest information
http://www.rutlandparkcommunity.com

Board meetings are held the second Tuesday of each 
month at 7:30 PM, everyone is welcome

COMMITTEES: 
Community Garden: Judy Silzer | gardens@rutlandparkcommunity.com 

CONTACTS:

Community Association Phone Number	 587-356-3321
Hall rentals	 Lizzel Krueger  hallrentals@rutlandparkcommunity.com
City Recreation Coordinator	 Cathi Groves	 cathi.groves@calgary.ca
Police Resource Officer	 S. Gallant	 s.gallant@calgarypolice.ca
Emergency contact for RPCA Hall	 Lionel 	 403 890-7017
Community Social Worker	 Cynthia Lokko  	 Cynthia.lokko@calgary.ca

For all the latest news, events, updates and community 
activity, please join us on Facebook. Search for Rutland 
Park Community Association. You’ll immediately recog-
nize us with our logo.

development  & 
traffic Report

I would just like to highlight 
what has been happening/
going on behind the scenes 
this past month, in no par-
ticular order:

1. I wrote a letter to follow 
up my meeting with MP 
Kent Hehr requesting that 
he intervene with Canada 
Lands in an effort to solicit 
a guarantee of future 
community use space for 

Currie Barracks residents; I will continue to pursue this 
request on behalf of the current and future residents 
of Currie.

2. I wrote an email to Mayor Nenshi asking him to 
reconsider keeping Rutland Park in Ward 11 with 
Lincoln Park and our lower density neighbours, rather 
than moving us into the higher density boundary of 
Ward 8, especially given the campaign changes for Ward 
11. Unfortunately, the City is not prepared to make any 
further changes to the boundaries at this time. 

If you have not already signed up for our email updates, 
please do so at our website-- rutlandparkcommunity.
com. The City often gives us very short notice for up-
coming events, and this is the quickest way for us to 
reach you.  Thank you for your ongoing support.

Leanne Ellis    
RPCA President • development@rutlandparkcommunity.com

Free Drop-In 
Exercise For 
Mature Adults
Chartwell Royal Park
4315 Richardson Road SW

We would like to invite community seniors to join the 
fun exercise programs we offer at Chartwell Royal Park. 
Come alone or bring a friend! We are looking forward 
to meeting you.

•	Monday (9:30a) – Stretch & Relaxation
•	Tuesday (10:30a) – Exerfun
•	Wednesday (1:30p) – Gentle Exercise
•	Wednesday (2:30p) – Stay Sharp for Fit Minds
•	Thursday (10:00a) – Rhythm & Moves
•	Friday (10:30a) – Exerfun
•	Saturday – no classes
•	Sunday (2:30p) – Sit ‘n Get Fit

Occasionally, class substitutions or cancellations may 
occur – please call Amanda at 587-287-3940 to confirm 
prior to visiting.

Community 
Clean Up
Save the 
Date!

The RPCA and the City of Calgary 
Community Clean Up takes place 

Saturday June 3rd, 2017.

More information will be shared 
closer to the date.

We need your help
We are looking for people to help 

coordinate this event.
Most of the work is set from previous 

years.

Coordinators are needed for:
•	Advertisement and flyer delivery
•	Recycling Services – booking partners
•	Good Neighbors – coordinating senior 

pick ups
•	Volunteer coordinator
•	Arranging food for volunteers
•	Set up/take down crew

Please contact Sue Helland 403-249-5900 
if you are able to take on a role in orga-
nizing this wonderful event. Training is 
provided.

Call Now for your FREE ESTIMATE

403.301.3300
www.assiniboine.com
LANDSCAPE CONSTRUCTION
Stone Patios • Retaining Walls • Sod • Trees • Flowerbeds 
Fences • Decks • Landscape Designs and much more

SPRING CLEAN-UPS & WEEKLY LAWN CARE
Power-rake • Aerate • Leaf Clean • Cut & Trim • Fertilize  
Pruning • Vacation Services and much more 

2yr Quality Guarantee • WCB • Insured • Licensed • Bonded      
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Musings from the Meadows

Meet the 
Neighbours

Diane Tait Part two
Hello one and all, happy spring. 

Soon we will be out in our yards planting flowers, host-
ing barbecues-the usual fun stuff. By the time this goes 
to print, our Ukrainian Festival will just be a happy mem-
ory. On the personal level, thanks to our many guests 
who came out to spend some time with us. Also, thanks 
to the social committee for the excellent work, and last 
but not least to the Hopak Dance Group and orchestra. 
You rock!

Now on with Diane’s story. I asked her, “How are com-
munities and our association connected to all of us?” 
She replied, “when I hear the word community, it says 
family to me. We all live with a family, which brings us 
unity, a sense of purpose, common goals and a better 
future. When a community acts like a family by provid-
ing connections, it gives me pride to be part of it...as a 
family member.” Well spoken Diane.

Finally, I asked Diane, “do you have any wish or con-
cern for Rutland Park in the future?” Diane replied, “in 
my eyes Rutland Park is probably one of the safest, and 
best communities in the city of Calgary. We are close to 
a vast variety of amenities, which is a plus for seniors, 
and those of us who do not drive. Personally, I would 
like to see a better use of our beautiful hall that would 
involve more free activities for the young and old who 
live here.”

I enjoyed interviewing and speaking with Diane, these 
unsung heroes are the heart of this community. Thanks 
Diane.

See you all next time, but meantime as always do take 
time to “smell the roses.”

Warmest regards, Isabell

Ukrainian 
Night at the 
RPCA
WOW!! The Ukrainian Night on Saturday, Feb 
25th was a great celebration of Ukrainian mu-
sic, dancing, and food. The event was great last 
year and great again this year, with a sold-out 
audience.

We were also blessed with a wonderful display 
of Ukrainian embroidery, painted eggs, 
pictures, handicrafts, and a book written by 
community resident Leisa Hawryluk, about her 
life in Ukraine and leaving during the Second 
World War. The book’s title is Orphan of War.

Ukrainian and non-Ukrainian neighbours 
shared stories, asked questions and honoured 
the Ukrainian culture and people.

The Hopak Orchestra and Dance Ensemble 
entertained us with music and dance. There is 
nothing better than seeing the young celebrat-
ing and practicing their culture. A great evening 
was had by all, and we look forward to having 
everyone back again next year.

We thank Isabelle Reznik and Megan Justason 
for all their hard work in organizing this won-
derful event.

Need Income Tax help?
FINANCIAL REPORTING

TAX PREPARATION

PAYROLL SOLUTIONS

PEACE OF MIND

We are accepting new clients and appreciate 
referrals

Daniela H. Barber, CPA, CMA   403-220-1570
www.padgettcalgary.com             info@padgettcalgary.com

2808 B-41 Street SW Calgary AB T3E 3k8

PADGETT BUSINESS SERVICES

PLUMBER

Call Bob: 403.257.3465 / 403.461.3490 

PLUMBOB For All Your Plumbing Needs
 Small Company
 Low Overhead, Great Rates
 Sewer and Drain Cleaning
 Free Estimates & Advice
 Hot Water Tank Specials

Free Estimates 403-875-8463

Whether you need a border  
between your grass and existing  
garden or thinking of creating a new garden 
Kilbco can help. With a variety of colors, 
stamps and profiles, steel cable enforced  
landscape curbing is a cost  
effective and practical solution to  
residential and commercial properties. 
It will beautify your landscape and  
add value to your property.

It will not rust, rot or shift, and there are 
no seams for weeds to grow through.

Kilbco  has  poured  
over  100,000  linear  

feet  of  curbing in the 
 past  9  years.

READY TO INCREASE  
YOUR CURB APPEAL?

Locally Owned & 
Operated

Did you know that your restaurant can  
put a menu in our newsletter?

Turn local residents into  
local customers.

Contact us:
403-263-3044

sales@great-news.ca

YOUR INSERT 

HERE

91 Monthly Community Newsletters 

415,000 Households 

152 Calgary Communities
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“Well, finally Spring is here, Teangi!”

“Well, let’s hope. Maikai ‘cuz I hear it is going to be a 
wetter and hotter summer this year.”

“Well, that is great for the gardens and great for you 
because you like your puddles!! You see a puddle and 
you head right for it, much to the chagrin of Gayle.”

“This is the month to plan your garden and clean along 
your fence in the alleyway. Many people think the alley-
way is a place to store junk. When you do that it reflects 
what you think of your neighbours who have to see it 
everyday.”

Some people have turned their alley part into a place 
to plant raspberries, squash, or potatoes – a good use 
of land.

“Another thing to do during the spring, is to keep your 
bird feeders full. The birds are migrating and need lots 
of energy to get to where they are going. They bring life 
to your garden and songs to your ears, Maikai.”

“Yeah, and it is fun to chase them just for the exercise.”

“Now that it is spring we don’t get to watch the “Duel-
ing Shovels” every time it snows so we will have to look 
for a more summery past time.”

“Explain the dueling shovels bit, Teangi.”

Well, it is the challenge of older versus younger, neigh-
bour versus neighbour to do a kind deed. It is played 
between Krista M and Harvey N to see who can shovel 
each other’s walks first. I think they were tied by the 
end of snowfall season. In this world, it is nice to see 
kindnesses happen like this.”

“Another thing we have to look forward to the annual 
community clean-up. That is such a fun day with 

everyone working together, helping to clean up the 
neighbourhood, getting to know each other better, and 
having a relaxing time afterward.”

“The one thing we are usually short of is volunteers with 
trucks!! We know a lot of people in the community with 
a truck and we would like them to volunteer some of 
their time to help haul things that seniors have difficulty 
with as well as the handi-capped and single parents.

If everyone just donates part of their day it makes life 
so much easier and you will feel better having done a 
good deed.”

Please contact Sue with questions; she will also sign you 
up for a time slot. See the ad in this newsletter or phone 
the RPCA at 587 356-3321

Here are our parting words: “What is the difference  
between a cat and a comma?

One has claws at the end of its paws, and one is a pause 
at the end of a clause.”

WE ARE STILL WAITING TO HEAR MORE KUDOS FROM 
YOU REGARDING KINDNESSES BY NEIGHBOURS. You 
may phone them in if you wish – just call the Commu-
nity phone number.

currie baracks
REPORT

We are still looking for a person from Currie Barracks 
to step forward and be the liaison for CB.  Patti did a 
great job in establishing communications with the 
whole community and has now stepped up to be our 
treasurer. Thank you, Patti.

If you are interested in filling this position please con-
tact Leanne or phone the community phone line at 
587 356-3321.

bylaw REPORT
Just a ‘heads up’ to those people with tent trailers, 
campers, and holiday trailers parked on the front of 
their property.  According to Bylaw IP2007 of the City 
of Calgary, this is not allowed.  You might want to move 
them before someone complains.The results of several brainstorming sessions by the Rut-

land Park community board were presented at the May 
23 Town Hall Meeting. These important statements will 
be used to guide our work and decisions. Your feedback 
is welcome!

Our Mission and Values:
Our mission is to engage community residents, advocate 
on their behalf, foster community spirit, and practice 
meaningful stewardship while honouring our past.

What your Board Commits to Do:
I. Engaging and including residents of our community
II. Addressing community concerns in a transparent  

 fashion
III. Conducting board business in an ethical and fiscally    

responsible manner
IV. Making decisions based on the needs of the community as 

a whole

V. Communicating board decisions with one voice
VI. Following through on the commitments and action 

plans we undertake
Community Values we will uphold:
• honouring our heritage
• connectedness: bringing people together
• knowing neighbours, cultural hub, social activities
• everybody is given a voice
• slow inner city living
• pride in our community: volunteerism, participation
• safe community where people can have fun
• pleasant surroundings/maintaining green space and excel-

lent community facilities
• pedestrian friendly: easy walking, cars secondary to people
• self contained: close to amenities, community garden,  

sustainable
• accessible, age friendly
• desirable quality of life: all season activities
• promote accessible recreational activities

Rutland Park Mission and Values:

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM
Mail or drop off your completed application to:

Rutland Park Community Association, 3130- 40 Avenue SW, Calgary, AB, T3E 6W9
or call Shirley at 403-240-4777 or membership@rutlandparkcommunity.com

Your support through membership is critical to Rutland Park Community Association’s success in negotiations with 
the various governments (municipal, provincial and federal) and business entities that your board interacts with on 

a regular basis.

Thank you for your participation.

Select Membership Type: 
 Family: 1 year - $15.00; 3 year - $36.00 
 Single: 1 year - $5.00; 3 year - $12.00
 Senior: 1 year - $5.00; 3 year - $12.00

Name:_ _________________________________________________________________________________________

Home Address:___________________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number:_ _________________________________________________________________________________

Email Address:_ __________________________________________________________________________________

Payment Enclosed:________________________________________________________________________________

Be sure to include your email address so we can keep you up to date with community news and events of interest to you.

(please print)
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Membership Rates
Family 1 Year = $15
Family 3 Year = $36
Single/Senior 1 Year = $5
Single/Senior 3 Year = $12

Membership Rates—Memberships cover a period from 
October 1 to September 30 of the following year

The 1 Year Family membership fee is only $15.00 which 
works out to $1.25/month, and that is less than a cup of  
coffee these days. Buying a membership does 
not mean that you have to be an active par-
ticipant, but it certainly indicates to the vari-
ous levels of government that you support the  
projects and advocacy taken on by the RPCA Board on  
behalf of the communities which form our community  
association.

Please consider becoming a member. You can sign 
up using the form below, or you can contact Shirley 
Williams at 403-240- 4777 to register (and/or make 
payment if you are not paying online with PayPal or 
your credit card).

These reasons are all familiar to the Board of Directors, 
but it’s important to understand how your membership 
helps out the whole community. Here are a few 
examples of what we achieved over the past 12 months:

Events and Activities
2015 Hallowe’en Party RPCA Hall (Oct ’15)
Ukrainian Cultural Celebration (Meal & Entertainment)  
(Nov ’15)
RPCA Kids Christmas Party (Dec ’15)
Christmas Wish Tree for Children & Youth (Dec ’15)
Volunteer Appreciation & Celebration of 2015 Volunteer  
(Leanne Ellis) (Jan ‘16)
Resiliency Project Workshop in collaboration with Knox  
Presbyterian (non-denominational) (Feb ’16)
Seniors’ Fitness (Fall & Winter sessions)
Family Movie Night (Partner & Sponsor DDRC)(Sept ’16)
Billie & Cheer Chili Cook-off (Feb ‘16)

Parents & Tots (Mondays (9:30-11:30 am)
St.Paddy’s Pub Night & Name That Tune (Mar ‘16)
Easter Egg Hunt (Mar ‘16)
Parade of Garage Sales & Sarcee Meadows Sidewalk Sale 
 (June ’16)
Spring Clean-Up (June ’16)
Website Improvements & Updates (ongoing)
Show & Shine Antique Car Show (partnering of Royal
On-line Membership application & payment
Park Retirement Residence & RPCA) (Aug ‘16)
Trial Concession at the Skate Shack (Drinks & Snacks)

On-going advocacy regarding:
Currie Barracks: ongoing development reviews with 
Canada Lands, parking restrictions and development 
site safety
Rutland Park: Land use, Major Renovations & New Builds
All RPCA Communities: Traffic & Pedestrian Safety
Skate Shack Expansion & Upgrades (ongoing)
Community Garden (second year of Operation)
Little Free Library established in the Community Garden
Website Improvements & Updates (ongoing)
On-line Membership application & payment
Representation at City of Calgary Projects that Impact 
RPCA communities with comprehensive Reports back 
to RPCA via monthly updates inTHE POST and on the 
Website under Traffic Development
RPCA volunteers raise funds for RPCA
Projects by volunteering two nights at an
Assigned Calgary Casino (Jan ’16)
The Post delivered to your home the first of
The month & on this RPCA website
The RPCA Board hopes you will deem these efforts wor-
thy of your support through MEMBERSHIP.
If you want to help with the membership committee 
please contact me at:
403-240-4777. Volunteers are needed from all three  
communities – Lincoln Park, Currie and Rutland Park.

Shirley Williams

membership REPORT

GRAND OPENING
ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS
SAME DAY EMERGENCIES

Canadian Tire

Sarcee Trail SW

51 St SW

#204, 
3715 51 ST SW

Glenbrook PLAZA 

GoodLife Fitness

HIGHLY EXPERIENCED DENTAL AND 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

DR. TONNY TANG BSC. DDS  | PH: 587-483-9900
WWW.GLENBROOKDENTAL.CA

SUMMER CAMPS
Early Bird
Pricing!

Secure your child’s spot before May 1st to SAVE!

Sign Your
Child Up @
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Volunteering....Good for the Soul

RIGHTWAY Plumbing And Heating: Has been 
happily serving the Rutland Park area with quality work, 
happy clients and fair pricing; with second generation 
experience, there is no job we can’t handle. Furnaces, 
softeners, garburators, appliances, humidifiers, faucets, 
water heaters,  bathroom renos and gas lines also! In-
stalled with great warranties. Call 403-968-6630.

HOME BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY: Clinicair is the lead-
ing provider of Indoor Air Quality and Medical Grade 
Duct Cleaning services in Canada. We are looking for 
a dealer in Calgary to represent our growing company. 
We offer a royalty free business. Clinicair supplies you 
with the latest technology, and training. Call Craig: 
1-416-277-6067.

NEIGHBOURHOOD CONFLICT? Community Mediation 
Calgary Society (CMCS) is a no cost mediation and con-
flict coaching service that can help you resolve problems 
and restore peace! We help neighbours be neighbours 
again! www.communitymediation.ca, 403-269-2707.

YARD BUSTERS LANDSCAPING: Weekly lawn mowing 
$36, power-rake $120, aeration $70. Some conditions. 
Landscape construction and yard renovation: stone pa-
tios, walks, raised beds and rock walls, custom decks and 
fences, painting and staining, sod and trees and shrubs, 
landscape lighting, water features, and window and 
gutter cleaning. Licensed. Insured. Seniors’ discount. 
Phone: 403-265-4769. yardbusterslandscaping.com.

THE GUTTER DOCTOR! We install, fix and clean eaves-
troughs and downspouts. We also install and fix fascia, 
soffit, drip-edge, siding, roofing, cladding. Over 20,000 
happy customers since 2003! Insured and guaranteed 
work with references. We take pride in doing a good job. 
A+ rated BBB member. 2017 Consumers Choice Award 
Winner. www.gutterdoctor.ca 403-714-0711.

K2 BOOKKEEPING: Are you too busy to keep up with 
your bookkeeping? Experienced bookkeeper now ac-
cepting new clients. Specializing in small to medium 
sized business. Twelve years of experience with Quick-
Books and Simply Accounting, GST, Payroll, WCB Filing, T4 
Filing, and competitive rates. Phone Katie 403-870-0737. 

For business classified ad rates call Great News 
Publishing at  403-263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca

Looking back at Budget 2016 and forward to 2017
Our government focused on investing in the middle 
class and working towards a more innovative economy. 
By directly investing in Canadians and families we are 
putting our country in better stead with firmer foot for-
ward into the future.

At the tail end of 2016 our government approved two 
major pipelines after consulting with Canadians, build-
ing up an environmental consensus with the carbon 
price, and creating the balance between the environ-
ment and industry. By doing this work we are building 
the framework to create long term prosperity of Alberta 
and all of Canada.

On the subject of building up long term prosperity for 
our country – my colleague in cabinet and fellow Al-
berta Liberal Member of Parliament, Infrastructure Min-
ister Amarjeet Sohi, is continuing his work to invest in 
projects like the Green Line LRT, flood mitigation proj-
ects, and more for our city. Since the 2015 election our 
government has invested some $3 billion into Albertan 
infrastructure: more than the last five years of the previ-
ous government combined.

Looking back at Budget 2016 we went forward with 
three of our main platform planks. First amongst them 
was the Canada Child Benefit which gave simpler, tax-
free, and more generous and better targeted help to 
families. 9 out of 10 Canadians families benefit from 
higher payments under our newly implemented system 
– and is now on the way to lifting hundreds of thou-
sands of children out of poverty.

Our second commitment was a middle class tax cut. As 
one of our first acts as a government was to cut taxes 
for nearly 9 million Canadians by reducing the second 
personal income tax rate, and delivering tax relief to Al-
bertans.

Thirdly – we created a $2.7 billion reform package of 
Employment Insurance to support Albertans and Ca-
nadians during the commodity price downturn. By re-

MP Calgary Centre
Hon. Kent Hehr 
950 6 Ave Sw
kent.hehr@parl.gc.ca 
403-244-1880
www.KentHehrMP.ca

ducing wait-times (from two weeks to one week), and 
specifically work with Albertans on accessing more 
benefits, these changes would support those impacted 
by the decrease in oil prices. Some of these benefits we 
extended benefits up to 50 weeks for hurting Albertans, 
with long-tenured workers able to receive an additional 
20 weeks up to a maximum of 70 weeks. Further to this 
– we doubled the maximum of the work-sharing agree-
ments to 76 weeks.

Budget 2017 will be a continuation of our work as a 
government. We are actively seized with supporting the 
middle class and working towards a better future for all. 
More details will be available at budget.gc.ca.

As always, you can contact my office by email at kent.
hehr@parl.gc.ca or by phone at 403.244.1880. My office 
is located at 950 6 Ave SW and my door is always open 
to you. You can follow my work in Parliament online and 
sign up for my e-newsletter at www.KentHehrMP.ca.

MMccLLAAWWSS    LLAAWW  
ESTATE PROBATE 

WILLS
POWERS OF ATTORNEY 
PERSONAL DIRECTIVES

Experienced, cost effective 
and practical advice, representation 

and counsel to meet 
your legal needs

Insurance Disputes - Small Business
Employment Issues - General Litigation 

PPeetteerr  BB..  MMccLLaawwss    
BBaarrrriisstteerr  &&  SSoolliicciittoorr  

((440033))  771100--33771122  
 

wwwwww..mmccllaawwssllaaww..cca
MX419710

Before you leave for the landfill:

    Your yard waste should be in a paper yard 
waste bag or left loose. Please cover and secure 
loads of loose material before transporting.

    Make sure your load only contains yard waste 
like leaves, branches and plants. No sod – it is 
not accepted in this program. 

    This program is for residential customers  
only. Fees will apply if your load contains  
other items.

For more information visit calgary.ca/yardwaste

Between April 7 and May 28, 
bring your yard waste to  
any City of Calgary landfill for  
free composting.

SPRING
YARD
WASTE 
LANDFILL 
DROP-OFF
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Community
Announcements

LOVE TO SING?  Want to experience the benefits 
of singing in a welcoming vocal community?  Vocal 
Latitudes may be the choir for you. A non-audition 
World Music community choir, Vocal Latitudes meets 
Tuesday evenings from September to May in a con-
venient central location. For more information, see  
www.vocalatitudes.org.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: The Calgary Performing Arts 
Festival seeks volunteers for the 2017 Festival, April 
18 to May 6 at Mount Royal University.  Positions 
are available mornings, afternoons, evenings 
and Saturdays. For more information contact Holly at 
403-283-6009 or volunteer@cpafestival.ca.

Any member of the community may submit a personal 
classified ad and we will print it. Free announcements: 
lost/found, household items for sale, wanted, garage sale, 
student/senior services, etc. Send your ad to newsletter@
rutlandparkcommunity.com.

MLA Calgary  Currie
Brian Malkinson 
2108 B - 33 Avenue SW Calgary, AB, Canada T2T 1Z6
Phone: (403) 246-4794 • Fax: (403) 686-1543 • calgary.currie@assembly.ab.ca

The Session is back on at the Legislature, and I’ve been 
proud to be working for you on things to help make life 
better for Albertans. We just introduced the new bud-
get, which I am proud to support. Our government will 
continue to protect healthcare, education and other key 
services for Albertans. The budget also is investing in 
construction jobs to build the key infrastructure to put 
Albertans to work and get our products and resources 
to market. 

I am also happy that the budget shows this government 
is careful with the money that belongs to Albertans. Just 
last month, Finance Minister Joe Ceci announced new 
salary caps for CEOs at 23 of Alberta’s agencies, boards 
and commissions. Gone are the days where golf club 
memberships are the norm – the pay and benefits are 
now in line with others across the country.

I’m really encouraged that many of you continue to 
contact me about the Climate Leadership Plan. As you 
probably are aware, putting together this plan and the 
carbon levy has delivered two new pipeline approvals. 
Prices for the basics like food and gas have not spiked 
as some falsely claimed. And, the plan is providing Al-
bertans with innovative opportunities to diversify our 
economy while also investing in ways to help lower your 
power bills. A $36 million, two-year rebate program is 
helping families, business, and nonprofits install roof-
top solar panels. This program is expected to create 900 
jobs and reduce solar installation costs by up to 30% for 
homes and 25% for businesses. 

Making your lives more affordable is one of the key as-
pects of our consumer protection agenda. This work 
began with addressing the outrageous fees attached to 
payday loans last fall, and continued with the banning 
of door-to-door energy sales this past January. The next 
phase of consumer protection is a new engagement 
process on builder licensing. This will engage Albertans 
in how we can develop a builder licensing program for 
Alberta's residential construction and renovation in-
dustry. The goal is ultimately to give Albertans peace of 
mind that their home has being built to a safe standard. 

Making life more affordable obviously starts with help-
ing parents raise strong families and ensuring children 

have every opportunity to succeed. Alberta’s new Child 
Benefit is helping parents and reducing child poverty, 
and payments for eligible families with children just 
went out in February. David Eggen, the Minister of 
Education, has also announced a new Minister’s Youth 
Council to get feedback and ideas from students from 
across Alberta on education issues. If you are junior 
or high school student in one of Calgary Currie’s fine 
schools, you can apply here - education.alberta.ca/
myc - before 5 May 2017. 

While much of April will be spent in Edmonton at the 
Legislature, I will be in our riding every weekend and 
for Constituency Week that runs from April 24 to April 
28. As always, if you have any additional questions, con-
cerns, or would like meet, please do not hesitate to con-
tact my office.

RBC Dominion Securities Inc.* and Royal Bank of Canada are separate corporate entities which are affiliated. *Member-Canadian 
Investor Protection Fund. RBC Dominion Securities Inc. is a member company of RBC Wealth Management, a business segment of 
Royal Bank of Canada. ®Registered trademarks of Royal Bank of Canada. Used under licence. © RBC Dominion Securities Inc. 2015. 
All rights reserved. 15_90701_RHD_011

RBC Dominion Securities Inc.

RBC Group Advantage is a comprehensive program designed to help 
business owners meet their employees’ financial needs by providing:

■■ In-person financial advice for all employees

■■ Group retirement savings plans

■■ Comprehensive and discounted banking solutions

Support your employees and keep your competitive advantage. Call 
Investment Advisor Michael Martin at 403-266-9655 to learn more.

Looking to BuiLd & Retain a PRoductive, 
Motivated WoRkfoRce?

The spring sitting of the Legislature began March 2nd 
with the Speech from the Throne. In it, the government 
outlined their agenda, including cuts to school fees, 
capping electricity rates and formalizing the phase-out 
of coal-fired power by 2030.

While I agree with some of their ideas, in particular relief 
for families paying some of the highest school fees in 
the country, there doesn’t seem to be a plan to pay for 
these promises; or at least no plan beyond unsustain-
able levels of debt. 

I acknowledge there are no easy answers to the eco-
nomic challenges facing our province. As the economic 
downturn moves into its third year, many people are 
wondering what the future holds for our province. Will 
the government ever balance the budget, let alone start 
to pay back our debts? Will a new government slash 
public spending, lay off hundreds if not thousands of 
public servants and decimate front-line public services? 
Or is there another path?

Earlier this spring I released a white paper called Path-
way to Prosperity, which you can find on the Alberta Par-
ty Caucus website at www.abpartycaucus.ca. I believe 
it’s time to consider all options, and to ensure we ask 
Albertans what they think along the way, which is why 
I’m asking for your feedback. Please contact my office at 
the information below to share your thoughts on this 
document or anything else you’d like to tell me. 

In terms of specifics, I believe the solution should include 
finding savings in government spending without hurt-
ing front-line services. It means ending our reliance on 
unpredictable resource revenues once and for all, while 
ensuring our energy industry remains strong. It means 
making our tax system as efficient as it can be and creat-
ing an attractive investment climate. I believe Albertans 
should keep more of their hard-earned money and we 
should examine new, stable sources of revenue to pro-
vide sustainable funding for core public services.

Alberta can once again become a vibrant province that 
attracts people from all over the country and around 

the world. We can have a robust economy, efficient gov-
ernment, clean environment, innovative education and 
healthcare systems, a great quality of life, and a com-
munity that values diversity. We can continue to have a 
world-leading energy industry while also taking a step 
into the next economy. 

All of this is possible if we’re willing to think differently. 
It’s time for Albertans to do what we’ve always done; ask 
difficult questions and not be afraid of the answers.

BUDGET TOWN HALL 
I need to hear from you, my constituents. What is impor-
tant to you as our province moves forward? I’m hosting 
a Budget Town Hall on Saturday, April 8th from 10:00 
to 12:00 noon at the Marda Loop Communities As-
sociation (3130 16 St SW). Join me there to share your 
thoughts on the government budget that was tabled 
mid-March, and to let me know what your priorities 
are. For more information on the town hall visit www.
calgaryelbow.ca. 

As always, you can contact my constituency office any 
time at (403) 252-0346 or calgary.elbow@assembly.
ab.ca. 

MLA  Calgary-Elbow
Greg Clark 
Leader - Alberta Party
(403) 252-0346
calgary.elbow@assembly.ab.ca
Twitter: @GregClark4AB
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 All Boys Program
 Now Accepting Registrations

The All Boys Program is now accepting registration for 
boys in Kindergarten through to Grade 6. We are a 
program of choice within the Calgary Board of Education. 

Call 403-777-8400 or email us at All-Boys@cbe.ab.ca 
for more information and to book a school tour.

We are located at: 
Sir James Lougheed School  
3519 – 36th Ave SW

Councillor, Ward 11 
Brian Pincott 
P.O. Box 2100 Stn. M, #8001A
Calgary, AB T2P 2M5
403-268-2430 • www.ward11calgary.ca

I have had the greatest pleasure to be the Councillor 
for Ward 11 in Calgary since 2007. I embarked on this 
journey dedicated to explore opportunities to make our 
community and our city a more sustainable and inclu-
sive place. My passion for this work has never waned 
throughout the past almost 10 years. I am as commit-
ted to our community today as I was when I decided 
to make the step into municipal government. I remain 
committed to building and supporting our community 
as I take my next step.

All that said, as of February 7th, 2017, I have decided to 
not run in the 2017 Municipal Election.

When I started in 2007, I was passionate about a number 
of issues and had many goals that I wanted to achieve. 
I feel that I have done so, including changing the way 
we grow our city, abating the unsustainable and ex-
pensive suburban sprawl pattern we had experienced 
for the last 50 years, improving cycling infrastructure, 
expanding transit, and supporting a vibrant arts sector. 
I discovered a few goals along the way that surprised 
me, especially my passion for improving the auditing 
process at the City of Calgary - a process I led in 2008-
11. And through it all, working with communities across 
Ward 11 to support them, addressing their challenges 
and issues, and initiating new ways to engage their 
neighbours has been incredibly rewarding. 

There are issues that I was determined to make signifi-
cant headway on that I think need more work. I wish that 
I had been successful on getting a ban on the cosmetic 
use of pesticides in our city, to protect our children when 
they are playing in the yard or the neighbourhood park. 
As I have worked on the affordable housing file for many 
years with the Federal and Provincial governments, as 
well as the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, I have 
come to realize the challenges for addressing this very 
significant issue in Calgary lie with the other orders of 
government. Provincial and Federal policy and financ-
ing are key barriers to making real progress to provide 
safe and affordable housing for all. As well, the work of 
Reconciliation with indigenous peoples is just begin-
ning. This too will require the commitment of all orders 

of government to work together to be true partners 
with our indigenous brothers and sisters. 

There is more work to be done. I don’t know what my next 
step is; but I do know that the only way to discover what 
oppportunities lie ahead is to close the current door.

I will continue to work for a more inclusive community, 
where everyone has a chance to succeed in their own 
way and on their own terms. I remain dedicated to the 
deep egalitarian principles that I believe are embedded 
in the psyche of this great city, our strong province, and 
our welcoming and inclusive country. I truly am excited 
to see how I might be doing that in the future. 

I have deep thanks to all those who have supported me 
as the Ward 11 Councillor for the past 10 years. It has 
been an honour to work with and learn from all of you. 
It has been a pleasure working with the wonderful staff 
in the Ward 11 office; they have made it a joy to come to 
work each day. I also have had the honour of working 
with City of Calgary staff who are dedicated, day in and 
day out, to making our city better. Last, and never least, 
has been the opportunity to work with residents across 
Ward 11 to make their communities better. You have al-
ways been an inspiration to do more and to try harder.

Brad 403.875.8463 | Stephen 403.478.1737

Locally Owned & 
Operated

CONCRETE SEALING
Kilbco offers concrete resealing to help protect and 
enhance the appearance of exposed aggregate, colored 
and stamped concrete patios, walkways and driveways.  
We take pride in using the best sealing products  
available which help repel salt and protect against  
UV rays. 
Please call Kilbco to maintain the value of your  
investment. 

FREE ESTIMATES

SEALED UNSEALED



Anilin Decorating Centre Ltd.
3230 28th Street SW

Calgary, T3E 2J6
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